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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

CHRISTMAS CRAFT DAY 
Everyone loves Christmas craft day and it is always a busy, fun 
and slightly messy day!  This year was no different.  Each class 
spent the day creating wonderful Christmas themed ornaments, 
craft, pictures, bags and more to take home to their families.  
We hope all the parents and grandparents enjoy them as much 
as the kids did.  At 2.20pm all the classes gathered in the top 
cola to show what they had been making throughout the day 
and also explain how they put all their fantastic creations      
together. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Wed 16th Dec K-4 Movie Day             
5-6 Fun Day                 

27th—28th Jan 
2021 Staff Development Days 

Wed 16th Dec FINAL DAY FOR STUDENTS Fri 29th Jan 
2021 Year 1-6 students return to school 

Thurs 17th Dec Staff Development Day Fri 29th, Mon 1st 
& Tues 2nd Jan 

2021 Kindergarten Best Start  
Assessment 

Fri 18th Dec Urunga Public School CLOSED Wed 3rd Feb 2021 Kindergarten students start full 
days 
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END OF YEAR 2020 
This is just a reminder that school finishes for our students today, Wednesday 16th December. Our staff  
finish on Thursday 17th December, so our school will be closed from Friday 18th December. 
 
2021 START DATES 
The first day back at school for Years 1 to 6 is Friday 29th January with our new Kindergarten students  
commencing whole days after their Best Start introduction on Wednesday 3rd February, 2021. Students from 
Year 1 to Year 6 will stay in their 2020 classes for Friday 29th January, with all new classes being formed 
from Monday 1st February. 
 
In 2021 we will be returning to our normal 3.20pm end of school time with no staggered pick up. 
 
2020 
2020 has been an incredibly challenging year for everyone. Starting with bushfires and floods followed by 
COVID-19. COVID-19 meant that teachers and support staff needed to develop new ways of teaching  
remotely, virtually and this needed to be done urgently! It has required our whole staff to be agile, responsive 
and to collaborate, learn and lead in new ways. As teachers and educators, our values have been  
challenged as we have always operated by embracing our students being here at school with us and we 
have always encouraged parents to share in our journey as partners through being here at school as much 
as possible. For our students, COVID-19 meant that they needed to become accustomed to learning alone, 
without their peers and friends to interact and talk with. For many of our parents and carers, grandparents 
and other family members, it meant that they had to make lifestyle and employment changes to become  
facilitators for learning from home and to become Zoom, Google Classroom and SeeSaw gurus, in addition 
to their usual roles. For this, we thank you! 
 
As we slowly return to being able to enjoy the inclusion and interaction with our community, we will continue 
to have high expectations of our learners. We have learned a lot about ourselves this year.  
 
It has been wonderful to be a part of the collaboration, support and genuine kindness that has grown and 
been nurtured between teachers, students and parents and caregivers. While there have been difficult and 
uncertain times during this year, there has been much good come from these changed ways. Some new 
ways will continue on in our schools and some will not. It has certainly been a very interesting time for us all. 
 
The feedback from our Stage 3 students is that they believe that our most outstanding achievements as a 
whole school this year have been: 
 

 Whole school assembly via Zoom 
 Sporting groups and good sportsmanship 
 Whole school Gymnastics program for a whole term 
 Pirate Day fundraiser for children with brain cancer 
 Swimming Carnival 
 NAIDOC Week celebrated with Uncle Mark Flanders and shared on Facebook 
 Athletics rotations 
 Cross Country Fun Run 
 Remembrance Day ceremony at school shared on Facebook 
 Kindergarten Orientation with Stage 3 involvement 
 New ways to celebrate Grandparents Day – class stories, messages and performances on our  
 Facebook page 
 Public Speaking and debating 

 
Every single one of our students is important to us and has been recognised and celebrated for their  
successes throughout the year – not only regularly in the classroom but also at our whole school assemblies 
and at special events and celebrations. 

 
                                                                                                

                        Our focus this week  
                             is the green rule 
                             “raise your hand 

                              and wait for  
                              permission  
                               to speak” 
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I would like to thank our awesome P&C, led by Roz McLagan who are ever ready to ensure that we are  
supported in many ways. This year has been very different for us as we have not been able to hold any face 
to face meetings, functions or events. We are looking forward to being able to meet and work together again 
next year.  
 
I would also like to thank the many volunteers that have given their time to support our students in many 
ways – in the canteen, the classrooms, supporting our learning and support programs, and the Kitchen  
Garden. Our children really appreciate your help. We thank you very much for your time and sincerely hope 
that you will join us again next year.  
 
We are fortunate to have a very talented, dedicated and outstanding teaching and non-teaching team of  
people, including our office staff, General Assistant and Cleaners. Many of our staff, including non-teaching 
staff have made significant and generous contributions of their expertise and time towards the success of 
our year. I would like to thank all of our staff for making our students the focus of every decision and every 
action and for ensuring that every student is known, valued and cared for.  
 
I wish our amazing Year 6 students all the best as they embark on their next chapter of their education at 
high school. I know that they will do well, enjoy new experiences and meet new people, while supporting 
each other along the way. 
 
We have an outstanding team who are very committed to ensuring that every student is known, valued and 
cared for and that every student, every teacher, every leader and our school improves every year.  
 
2020 has been a challenging but successful year in our wonderful school community. I wish you all every 
happiness for the holiday season and look forward to our journey together in 2021. 
 
Below is a photo of our 2020 outgoing leaders standing behind our incoming leaders for 2021.  We wish 
them all the best for the next year.  
  
Take care 
Jane Martyn 
Principal 
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CHRISTMAS 

 
LET EVERY DAY BE CHRISTMAS 
Christmas is forever, not for just one day, 
for loving, sharing, giving, are not to be put away 
like bells and lights and nsel, in some box upon a shelf. 
The good you do for others is the good you do yourself. 
Norman Wesley Brooks 
 

MAY YOU HAVE 
May you have the gladness of Christmas which is hope. 
The spirit of Christmas which is peace. 
The heart of Christmas which is love. 
Ada V. Hendricks 
 

People were created to be loved. Things were 
created to be used. The reason the world is in chaos is because 
things are being loved and people 
are being used. 
Dalai Lama 

 
 

WISHING EVERYONE A JOYOUS AND PEACEFUL 
CHRISTMAS AND 

 AN ABUNDANT NEW YEAR! 



 

 

PRESENTATION DAY 2020 
Our annual Presentation Day was the final formal assembly for the year 
and took a slightly different format to previous years and was conducted 
over two sessions, Years 3-6 at 9.30am followed by K-2 at 11.40am.  
We congratulated all our students on a fantastic year and presented 
many of them with awards that ranged from band, sport and citizenship, 
class and stage awards, all the way through to the Dux of the school and 
our new school leaders for 2021. Congratulations to our new leadership 
team of Captains Lucy and Makayla and our four leaders Cooper, Jett, 
Jayda and Hermione.  We look forward to seeing them shine in 2021.  It 
was very exciting to be able to have parents attend these assemblies 
and they were entertained by the band, the Stage 1 students singing 
some Christmas songs and our outgoing Year 6 students performing a 
dance to the well known Queen classic “We Will Rock You”. Thank you 
to our official guests who presented awards and to the sponsors who 
provided many of the prizes.  Congratulations to everyone on the day. 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
All our wonderful Year 6 students celebrated in style on Monday night at their Year 6 farewell. They have 
finished the first chapter of their educational journey and are about to embark on the next exciting part at 
high school.  They were all thrilled to  
celebrate this milestone together enjoying 
food, fun and dancing. Year 5 students 
joined in the party and hit the dance floor at 
7pm. The theme for this year’s farewell was 
the 80’s and we thank the group of parents 
who organised and decorated the  
classrooms.  A big thankyou to Jodie Wall 
and her team from Club Urunga who  
delivered and served all the yummy food.  
We wish all our Year 6 students the very 
best for Year 7 and their ongoing schooling. 
Mrs Prior 
 



 

 

YEAR 5 & 6 EXPO 
After weeks of painstaking work, Stage 3 students finally got an opportunity to display their PIPs (Personal 
Interest Projects - Yr 6) and autobiographies (Yr 5). The projects were extremely well presented through a 
variety of modes, ranging from artworks, Power Points, models, large displays, podcasts and movies. Some 
students even dressed up!  Autobiographies were heartfelt, funny, sad, exciting and an outstanding  
expression of the lives of the Year 5 students. Something to look back on and be proud of for sure! 
 
The Stage 3 teachers are so impressed with the work the kids have done and can't wait to see what  
students produce next year!! 
Mr Ticli 

RALEIGH NURSING HOME CHRISTMAS CARD  
COMPETITION 
A very big congratulations to Emma Swain who won the Christmas Card  
competition run by Raleigh Masonic Nursing Home.  Students were asked to  
submit their designs and creations for a Christmas card.  Emma won a $50 book 
voucher from Booktopia as well as the honour of having her design printed up on 
the Christmas cards that the Nursing home sends out to our local community.   
Emma also received some of the cards with her design to use herself.  Well 
done Emma!  
 
Raleigh Nursing home also generously provided the school with a $100 book 
voucher which will be used to buy resources for our library. 
 
 



 

 

CHRISTMAS HAMPER  
RAFFLE WINNERS 
Congratulations to our six Christmas 
raffle winners who were drawn out of a 
very big bucket of tickets on  
Presentation Day.  We hope you enjoy 
all the goodies and have a lovely 
break!   
 
Thank you to all the families and  
community members who sold and/or 
purchased tickets. 
 
 
1000 MINUTE READING CLUB 
Very well done to Jet Sticker who received his 1000 minute reading club award on 
Monday morning’s assembly.  It is great to see so many students enjoying their 
reading and we hope you keep read, read, reading over the holidays. 
 
MORE PHOTOS FROM OUR PRESENTATION DAY 
 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

DO YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE? 
Do you enjoy meeƟng people?  

Come & see us at 
 

St Barnabas Anglican Op shop Is looking for volunteers. 
 

OPENING HOURS ARE: Tues, Wed, Fri (9.00am – 100pm) 
& Sat Morning (9.00am ‐12 noon) 

 
If interested, please come into the shop for a volunteer form or  

please contact Leonie on 6655 5342 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 


